The February meeting of the Clay Breakers was held at the home of Anne DeBoeser in Upper Marlboro. President Anne DeBoeser called the meeting to order and welcomed the members and our guest, Julie Harrison. The roll was called and the minutes read and approved.

TREASURER: In the absence of Ann Rawling, Anne DeBoeser gave a balance of \$256.85.

At this time the program on water conservation was presented by Marjorie Johnson, Public Affairs Officer for WSSC. She showed a film entitled "DRIP" and then held a question and answer session. It was very informative.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS: Earliene Rawe will be our Chairman as we decorate for the Victorian Wedding at the Surratt House on June 26. We will supply 5 hostesses for Woodlawn Plantation Needlework display on March 19. The Flower Mart at the Surratt House has been tabled.

NEW BUSINESS: We decided on May 14 (rain date May 21) for our day trip to Ladew Topiary Gardens. Anne DeBoeser reported she had received two tickets for February 20 for Art auction in Riverdale. On March 30 at the Arboretum will be the Historic Preservation of Gardens seminar. Anne DeBoeser will register for 5 of our club to attend. We voted to purchase and plant a dogwood tree at Holloway Park on Arbor Day. Peggy Martin reminded us of the Flower Show School in March. Anne will check with Earliene regarding having the May meeting at her home.

The meeting was adjourned.

Delicious refreshments were served by our hostess.

Betty & ales comhi

Betty Y. Abercrombie Recording Secretary